Year 4 Spring Term Curriculum Letter 2022-2023
Dear Parents / Carers,
Welcome back, we hope you enjoyed your holiday! The purpose of this letter is to keep you informed about the learning the children will be doing during the Spring Term.
Thematic Curriculum:
[image: image1.wmf]Our new Theme is ‘Here Come The Romans’! We will launch our new Theme by carrying out a ‘Time Team’-style dig to find Roman items/remains. Throughout the Spring term, the children will learn key historical facts about The Roman Empire and its impact on Britain. In Geography, the children will be learning how to use maps and atlases. Alongside the core knowledge of the theme, the children will also have the opportunity to engage in ‘memorable experiences’ such as a visit from the Hobgoblin Theatre Company and by creating a mosaic tile inspired by those made by the Romans. During this theme, children will also have the opportunity to be creative through creating patterned collages, composing soundscapes.
English 
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During this term, the children will be reading and writing across a range of different text types and genres. Our English work this term includes: 

· Classic stories- The lion, the Witch & the Wardrobe. Children will write a setting description based on Narnia and write in role as Lucy or Edmund.
· traditional tales- Tales of Gods, Emperors & Dormice. The Children will write a retell the story in their own words.
· non-fiction- Roman Soldiers’ Handbook – the children will write an information text linked to their Theme topic. 
· a website- based on a Children’s news website. The children will then become journalists! They will write a newspaper article about Boudicca’s rebellion.
· Forms of poetry - Humorous poetry – Romans Rule.  The children will create their own humorous poem linked to Romans theme.
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Throughout the term, the children will cover a range of spelling, grammar and punctuation. Children will focus on developing their understanding of a variety of punctuation, word and sentence skills. The children will continue to have regular reading slots within school and we strongly encourage them to continue to read their banded reading books as much as possible.
Mathematics
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This term, we will continue to use ‘Maths No Problem’, which incorporates the use of practical resources, problem solving and group work in a fun and engaging way. The key mathematical skills covered within the summer term of Year 4 are: 

· solving problems involving the four mathematic operations; 

· adding and subtracting;

· multiplication and division word problems
· fractions

· decimals

· graphs;

We will continue focusing on times tables and developing the children’s arithmetic maths skills. The children will continue using Times Tables Rockstars to support their multiplication fluency in school and we always encourage them to practice their times tables at home too. 
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This term, we will be focusing on two brand new Science units: ‘Mind The Zap and ‘On The Inside’. Within the first half term, the children will be studying ‘Mind The Zap’. Children will identify common appliances that run on electricity. Also, children will construct a simple series electrical circuit, identifying and naming its basic parts, including cells, wires, bulbs, switches and buzzers. In Spring 2, the children will be learning about ‘On The Inside’. In this unit children will describe the simple functions of the basic parts of the digestive system in humans. Also, children will be able to identify the different types of teeth in humans and their simple functions.
Physical Education – PE
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This term, activities will include Athletics and Dance, which will take place on Tuesdays and Thursday. To ensure that the children always have their kit for lessons, we suggest that they wear their PE kit to school with a Clifford Bridge jumper/fleece or cardigan. Can we remind you that children are required to wear a white t-shirt and dark coloured shorts, or track suit bottoms. Earrings must be taken out or covered, and as in school, long hair must be tied back. 
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Religious Education – RE
Within Religious Education, the children will be exploring the following key question over the course of the term:

· ‘How important is it for Jewish people to do what God asked them to?’
· ‘Is forgiveness always possible?’ 
Personal, Social and Health Education (PSHE[image: image8.png]


)
Within PSHE, the children will learn about two topics: ‘Dreams and Goals’ and ‘Healthy Me’. We will explore dreams and ambitions and look at how to set challenges for ourselves. Alongside this, we will focus on being fit and healthy. We will also talk about the impact of exercise and drugs has on the body. We will continue having weekly Thrive class assemblies, that will support the children’s emotional health, well-being and social skills. This allows the children to develop their voice in order to express their needs and feelings. 
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Modern Foreign Languages – MFL
The children will continue to practice hearing and saying Spanish words and phrases through songs and rhymes as well as developing accurate pronunciation as they go. 
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Home Learning
· We encourage children to use Times Table Rock Stars to practice their times tables frequently at home. 
· We also expect to read their banded reading book at least 3 times a week and record this in their reading diaries. 
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We also encourage children to participate in the Inspire challenge awards. In conjunction with the 50 Things to do before you are 11 ¾ by the National Trust, children have the opportunity to complete activities as part of the Inspire Challenge Awards.  Once children complete a challenge, children will receive a sticker with the specific logo of the challenge to collect in their booklet.  At the end of the year, if all challenges have been completed, children will receive their year group specific badge at a special award ceremony. 
As always, many thanks for your continued support. We are all very excited about the learning ahead. As always, if there are any questions, please do not hesitate to get in touch 
Thanks, 
Mrs Allen and Miss Smith
